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April General Meeting  

Thursday,  April 11, 2019 

6:00 pm Social Hour 

7:00 pm Program/meeting 

 

Our Annual QuiltFest Northwest Quilt Show wrap up! 

View award-winning quilts, meet the winner of our beautiful opportunity quilt, bask in 

the accomplishment of one more outstanding quilt show produced, exhibited, and en-

joyed by so many in our community and the region!  Thanks to all the volunteers who 

worked so tirelessly to make this year’s show a huge success! 

# # # # # 

Our last speaker and workshops will be in May with Mel Beach.  If you want to improve 

your skills at improvisational quilt design or at walking foot quilting, please stop by the 

Programs table to sign up! 

# # # # # 

Program Lineup for 2019/2020 will be announced at the April Meeting!  

Let’s fill all the workshops for these fabulous speakers before the end of this CCQ 

business year! 

Excitement ahead! 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 

General Meeting Location: 

Seventh Day Adventist Church 

9711 NE St. Johns Road 

Workshops Location: 

American Legion Post 14 

4607 NE St James Rd. 



 

 

 

 Spring 2019 GUILD SCHEDULE—        

Check Website for most current info! 

April 11—Guild Meeting: Quilt Show Awards 

April 27 — Stash Bazaar   

May 9—Guild Meeting: Mel Beach,  

 “Challenge Yourself,” with speaker  

 workshops following on Fri. and Sat. 

June 13—Guild Meeting: Installation of Officers 

 

Guild Meeting Location:  

 Adventist Church 

 9711 NE St. Johns, Vancouver 

Board meets first Wed. monthly at 6 pm  

 Meeting place to be announced — 

 check the website. 

 

Volunteer! 
CCQ needs YOU ! 

 

   Clark County Quilter’s Guild is run 
ENTIRELY by volunteers.  When you 
consider how many activities we have 
going on, that’s pretty impressive. 
   Rosanne Hatfield has begun the 
enormous task of finding people to fill 
all the positions for next year.  If you 
are interested in leading or assisting 
with one or more of our committees, 
please contact her – don’t wait to be 
asked!   
   If you want to find out more about 
how a particular committee works, get 
in touch with the current chair – they’ll 
be more than happy to tell you all 
about it.   
   And don’t think you have to be expert 
at something – most of us learned on 
the job, with the help of information 
handed down by our predecessors.   
   Let’s make a goal of being an excep-
tion to the rule that volunteer organiza-
tions are run by the same 10% of the 
people year after year . . . let’s ALL get 
involved! 
 

Linda Pritchard,  President 
 

 

Next Board Meeting 
 
Date:   Wednesday,  April 3 
Time:  6:00pm 
Location: VFD Station #2,  

2106 Norris Rd. Vancouver (just south 
of Fourth Plain, a little east of Grand. 
Parking is somewhat limited, so you 
may need to park on street.) 

 

Comfort Quilts 

 

Comfort Quilts would like to thank all 

the great guild members who have 

helped us in many ways. We are put-

ting together a list of longarmers who 

would like to offer us help.  Once in 

awhile we need extra quilting help.  

You can always email Darlene 

@ dangelatos@comcast.net or Judy 

@ jaklump@hotmail.com    

 

We are still in need of quilt tops espe-

cially boys and teen.  

Again, thanks so much.   

mailto:dangelatos@comcast.net
mailto:jaklump@hotmail.com


THE STARTING BLOCK 

Linda Pritchard, President 

Hello, Quilters! 
 
My, but March is a busy month this year! 
 
We started the month wrapping up Spring Retreat, On The Road Again.  Su Holmes & Co. did a 
wonderful job putting together a retreat that was fun and relaxing and productive.  Ask us about 
the bedtime story! 
 
Our March General meeting was really something.  We had the challenge of having to move most 
of our parking across the street.  I appreciate everyone’s patience and understanding, and espe-
cially Su Holmes & Jean Seale for shuttling people between locations.  Lynn Czaban gave us a 
great presentation about her journey into portrait quilts and we got to see many examples of her 
incredible work.  And we voted in a significant change to the governance of our guild; one we hope 
will serve the guild and its members better in the future.   
 
I am fortunate at this writing to be halfway through Lynn Czabanôs portrait quilt class.  Wow!  
She broke the process down into parts that made sense, and guided each of us along as we put 
our pieces together.  There are some pretty amazing portraits in the works!   
 
And March doesn’t stop there!  Next up is our Quilt Show, which is most certainly a whole-guild 
event.  I’m sure I’m not alone in having a few bindings and sleeves to finish.  I’m looking forward to 
our wonderful celebration of quilting, Quiltfest Northwest! 
 
As we move through the Guild year, let us continue to quilt, learn, serve, socialize, teach and 
grow.  We are capable of great things if we all strive to focus on the good of the guild and its mis-
sion. 

See you at the next General meeting:  Thursday, April 11. 
Adventist Community Church, 9711 St Johns Rd, Vancouver 
 
Meeting Reminders:  
 
To make our meetings a more pleasant experience for all, we respectfully ask: 
 
§ Please don’t park in fire zones - we’ll make sure the additional parking to the north of the 

church is unlocked earlier this month. 
§ Bring your own coffee mug – with a lid – to help keep expenses and trash volume down.  Better 

yet – purchase a CCQ lidded mug from the Pins & Promotions table! 
§ If you’re bringing snacks, our hosts request that they do not contain pork products. Also, no 

strawberries (severe allergy), and if your goodies contain nuts or avocado label them clearly 
(also allergies). 

§ Please take home any Free Table items that were not picked up.   
§ Please remember that the meeting does not end until the last Show and Tell person has 

crossed the stage and the gavel has been struck.  If you must leave before that time, please 
exit out the back of the room and try to be as quiet as possible.   

 

                  Thank you for your cooperation! 



A Little Bit About the New Constitution & Bylaws 
  

At the March General meeting, those present voted overwhelmingly to  
approve the proposed Constitution & Bylaws drafted by the Document  
Review Committee.  In addition to simplifying language, using consistent 
terms, and removing items that really belonged in the Policies &  
Procedures, there was a major change to the structure of the Board. 
 
The previous make up of the Board was four (4) officers and the chair of 
every committee in the Guild.  The new structure is four (4) officers 
(President, President-Elect, Secretary & Treasurer) and up to  
five (5) Directors.  The Board will see to the business of the Guild, freeing 
up the Committee Chairs to manage the activities of the Guild.  
 
As always, all members are welcome to attend Board meetings, and to  
contact any Board member with concerns.   
 
Many thanks to the Document Review Committee for their hard work, and to 
the membership for their confidence in making this change. 
 
Please see the updated Constitution & Bylaws and Policies &  
Procedures on the Members-Only page of the CCQ website. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

ONGOING QUILTERS 

Meets Mondays from 9 am to 2 pm, in the 

Craft Room at Marshall Center, near Clark 

College.  

Cost: $1.00, bring a sack lunch. 

Please call Sue Lanz with questions: 

360-834-5439 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Dues Scholarships Applications Available 

The 2020 fiscal year Scholarship Application for Dues will be available on the 

members only website. The maximum award will be $15.00 based on income 

and extenuating circumstances. Instructions for submitting it are in the form.  



President Elect Shares 

Sunshine and Shadows 

Shadows: 

Tish Curry was hospitalized yesterday, she had a mini stroke. 
 
Su Lanz's husband had heart surgery and other medical issues. 
 
Lyn Nelson had surgery on her foot. 
 
Linda  Reinert 's mother-in-law passed away 
 
Lana Garcia's brother-in-law passed away 

  
Sunshine: 
Sharlene Rainville's twin grandsons were born on Tuesday weighing at 6 lb 10 ounces. 
 
Pat Rushford graduated from RA Long in Longview in 1961. This month. March 22, she will 
be receiving the RA Long Hall of Fame Lifetime Achievement award for her outstanding accomplish-
ments as an author of more that 60 books in print, and as a speaker, teacher and an artist. 
 
 
Judith Phelpsô quilt "The Value of Gears" is featured in The Quilt 
Show newsletter, by the National Quilt Museum 
 
Lynn Czaban got First Place in Pictorial Wall Quilt at the 
AQS Daytona Quilt Show, for her quilt “Untitled”. This quilt will 
also be showing at the AQS Lancaster Quilt Show the end of 
March and has been accepted into the Paducah Quilt Show in 
April the end of April. 
 

Lynnôs ñUntitledò 
 
 
 
 
 
ñFissuresò was the theme of the Emerald Arts Center International 
Art Quilt Show in Springfield, OR. Quilts from all over the world com-
peted, but the one from our Canadian member took the Gold Medal. 
Congrats to Lynn Czaban. 

 
Lynnôs Sister quilt in Fissures exhibit 

 
 
 
Rosanne Hatfield 
CCQ Pres.-Elect 2018/19 
Please email  sunshine & Shadows notices to Rosanne at  
ccq.pres.elect@gmail.com 

 



       

           Spring Stash Bazaar 

       April 27, 2019 

       Salmon Creek United Methodist Church 

       12217 NE Hwy 99 

 

 

The Spring Stash Bazaar will be held on April 27th!  Sign ups and payments for tables are now be-

ing taken. It’s an excellent chance to “share” the extras from your stash or those special things you 

make and sell. Because of the auction, we will not be at the meeting in February, but you can con-

tact Diana and send your money in to get your table. We will be at the March meeting, which also 

be the deadline to pay for those who have reserved a table but not paid yet. Look forward to seeing 

everyone there! 

 

Diana Stack Roberts  

Membership 
Karan Brooks brooks3663@msn.com,  

Mary Newhouse maryfnewhouse@yahoo.com 

While you are enjoying our Quilt Show, and the April and May meetings, please stop by the 
Membership table and drop off a check for dues, to keep your membership active through 
next year.  Saves time at the meetings, and allows you to preregister in May and June for the 
wonderful lineup of 2019/2020 speaker workshops! 

Amazon Smile supporting Clark County Quilters is all set 

up.  The pointer is https://smile.amazon.com/ch/51-

0182791 and is linked to our guild.  

You must set up or log in to your own account, but be sure to see the SMILE and while the cost is no more 

to you, Amazon donates to us. Deposits are made, up to four times per year, (February, May, August, No-

vember) for donations generated in the previous quarters. The treasurer will report this to the board and 

the general membership via the usual report.  

mailto:brooks3663@msn.com
mailto:maryfnewhouse@yahoo.com
https://smile.amazon.com/ch/51-0182791
https://smile.amazon.com/ch/51-0182791


 
 

 
Blues and Lights: Quilters' Delight 

 

                                                                                                            

 
Quiltfest Northwest  

Clark County Quilters Guild Regional Quilt & Fiber Arts Show, Vancouver, Washington 

Quilt Show website:  quiltfestnw.org 

2019 Quilt Show – Blues and Lights; Quiltersô Delight  

10 am to 5 pm on Thursday, March 28 
10 am to 4 pm on Friday, March 29 
10 am to 4 pm on Saturday, March 30 

 
$7 per day 

$12 for 3-day pass  
Free to children under 12 
Parking $6.00 - CASH ONLY 

 
ccq.quiltshow@gmail.com 

 
The Big Show is finally here, so come and enjoy the beauty, inspi-
ration, color and texture of the special artworks that our Guild  
members have created! 
 

https://quiltfestnw.org/
mailto:ccq.quiltshow@gmail.com


 

 

 

MYSTERY QUILT 2018--2019 

 

   The Mystery Quilt has one more step, 

Step #9, the last step! 

   You will receive the quilt assembly direc-

tions in April. You will have the months of 

April and May to assemble the top. 

   I hope all are ready. The reveal and     

display will be on June 13th at the general 

meeting. 

   If you want, you can buy the complete 

pattern for $7.00 at the last meeting. It is a 

beautiful  old pattern and can be made into 

a wedding quilt. 

   In order to finish, you must pick up your 

steps at the April meeting. 

          Bonnie Craig, Quiltn50@aol.com   

 

 

 

 

FAT QUARTERS 

 

Be sure to bring a fat quarter to the next 
guild meeting for a chance to walk out with a 
stack.  If you don’t have something that 
matches the theme, just bring another one. 
Don’t miss a chance to leave with more fab-
ric than you brought to the meeting!  

Themes for the remainder of the year are: 

April: purples and lavenders (spring flowers) 

May: pastels of all shades (late spring 

 flowers) 

 

June: neutrals 

 

Daune Spritzer, Chair 

NEW! 

MOD QUILT SQUAD 

meets monthly to explore and experi-

ment and make!  

Please contact the group through the 

email: modernquiltswa@gmail.com or  

Linda Heglin, 360.433.1968 

Shhh! It's a secret!  

In our usual custom, let's make something fun for President Linda Pritchard! Su Holmes 

will be collecting blocks for her in April and May, to present in June. She loves earth 

tones, neutrals, modern (however you interpret that) blocks, measuring 8.5inches. 

Pieced, applique, embellishment ok, just no beads or buttons so she can quilt it herself 

as usual.  

mailto:modernquiltswa@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HOSPITALITY 

HELP NEEDED!  

Hospitality needs volunteers to set up and 
make coffee. 
Contact Susan Zook if you can help. 
  

Please note: 

Coffee and drinks are not available until 

6pm or later. 

You are invited to bring snacks to share at the 
hospitality table ð when your last name  
begins with:   (Or any time you wish!) 
                 
Apr. Q R,Y  (change) 
May S,Z  (change)         
June T,U,V,W,X 
 

In our new location, we may have hot drinks 
available again for Guild meetings: coffee, 
tea, hot chocolate!  Please bring your own hot 
drink cup with a lid. Lids are required to avoid 
spills and possible charges to the Guild for 
cleaning. A limited number of paper cups with 
lids will be available at the hospitality table 
just in case. 

Special Food Note:  

Any food prepared for special diets will now 
be served separately. Please do not use serv-
ing tools from the general table to avoid cross 
contamination. 

3-for-$1 
 

Featured shop for April will be a                   

surprise......stop by to see me & buy your 

tickets!!  

MayΩs featured shop will be Quilted         

Treasures in Hazel Dell.  

Karen Streeter 

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Meeting Cancellation Policy:  

To ensure the safety of all the members, 
emergency cancellation of general meetings 
will be at the discretion of the President and 
Executive Board. Cancellation or postpone-
ment of a general meeting will be communi-
cated via email and social media by 3 p.m. 
on the day of a meeting. In addition, every 
effort will be made to notify each board 
member, new member, and contact person 
of each small group to help pass the infor-
mation to as many members as possible.  

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Many Thanks  ANC Movers!  

Clark County Quilters has used ANC Movers 

for several of our quilt show equipment 

moves.  We find the young men doing the 

heavy lifting to be nice, efficient, and re-

spectful of our property. ANC is a local mi-

nority-owned and operated business.  Their 

website is ancmovers.com and their tele-

phone number is 360.342.6919  

http://ancmovers.com/


Kitsap Quilters 33rd Annual Quilt Show 

Rescheduled due to snow!  

Now being held May 3-4 

 

Kitsap Quilters 33rd Annual Quilt Show, “Stitches of Love”, will be held May 3 and 4, 2019, at 
the Presidents’ Hall, Kitsap County Fairgrounds, in Bremerton, Washington.  

Show hours are Friday and Saturday from 10 am to 5 pm. Admission is $5.00 donation. More  
information at www.kitsapquilters.com, 

Our show will feature over 200 quilts on display, vendors from Washington and Oregon, scis-

sor sharpening, quilt related demonstrations, members’ boutique, silent auction, bucket raffle, 

and café. 

QUILT SHOW RENO at the Grand Sierra Resort  

June нл—ннΣ нлмф 

2500 E. Second St., Reno, NV 89595, Silver State Pavilion, (Lower Level across from the Spa) 

ADMISSION: $10 per Day, $1 OFF with coupon.  

2 & 3-Day Passes available online (no coupon) 

HOURS: 10 AM - 5 PM Thursday & Friday, 10 AM - 4 PM Saturday   

Info:  www.quiltshowreno.com   

Invitation to Quilters 
9

th
 Annual Art & Soul of the Magic Valley  

 
 
Art & Soul of the Magic Valley, the Northwest's largest cash-prize awarding public-vote art 
contest, features over 300 artists from across the globe. Art & Soul will take place in 
the businesses and public spaces of Twin Falls, Idaho from April 12-27, 2019. 
 

  

http://www.kitsapquilters.com/
https://click.mlsend.com/link/c/YT0xMDUxNDY5NzE1MjQ5MDQxODQwJmM9bTd1OSZlPTMyNTQmYj0yMjE4Nzc4ODgmZD1nMnYxYzZk.7RfBRbQSDNRgBGsKueFZUJv7EBRBZd6RldoK37U-kRk
https://click.mlsend.com/link/c/YT0xMDUxNDY5NzE1MjQ5MDQxODQwJmM9bTd1OSZlPTMyNTQmYj0yMjE4Nzc4OTQmZD1kMnMxdTNv.lZVd2CEUWmuVE55ymuT-r6ifKlQb1DttThk7lmezCDE


 

 
SHHH! Secret Pals 

 
Secret Pals are having a great time this year! 
 
For those who have committed to this monthly 
event, remember to bring your gift each month. It 
is very disappointing if someone doesn't receive 
one. If you can't attend, make arrangements for 
someone else to deliver your gift for you and by 
the same token, if you can’t come to the meeting 
and get your gift, have a friend  pick it up.  
 
You can always let me know and I can direct you 
to help take care of it. Looking forward to getting 
know you all much better. 
 

If you need more information, please contact me 

either by voice, text or email: 

Pat Mathison, 360-608-5353                           

pattym47@yahoo.com. 

 

PHOTOS WANTED! 

If you win a regional or national award 

(outside of CCQ) and would like your winning 

quilt pictured in the newsletter, please email 

a good photo with the award information, 

owner and maker and quilter names, to 

ccqnewsletter@gmail.com.  

I will try to publish as space is available, and 

the newsletter deadline is always the day  

following the general meeting.  

Thanks!  Pat Stephens,  newsletter editor 

Fall Retreat 2019  

Our theme this year is Garden Party  

Save the dates, October 24 -27.  Or better 

yet, register at the April CCQ meeting and 

save your spot.  To avoid long lines, have 

your form filled out when you come to the 

meeting. Youõll find a registration page 

online under programs and events.   

Weõll be back at the beautiful, woodsy   

Aldersgate Retreat Center in Turner, OR. 

The cost is very reasonable at $266 per person.  Rooms are large, well appointed, 

beds comfortable and each has its own bathroom. And no upper bunks.   

Please let us know if you would like to contribute gifts or participate in some way. 

Weõve already put a great team together to make our retreat a unique and wonder-

ful experience.  

Chair: Pat Rushford, prushford@comcast.net  

Assistant Chair:  Melanie Sellars,  msell15020@yahoo.com   

mailto:prushford@comcast.net


 

VOLUNTEER OF THE MONTH 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Joanne Adams Roth 
Clark County Quilters Volunteer 

 

 

Joanne has been a member of Clark County Quilters in Vancouver, WA for 9 years, and has held 
several board positions, including treasurer, membership, and featured artist chair.  She has taught 
at the Saturday workshops, helped with the layout and set up of the quilt show, donated charity 
quilts for the annual auction and for the comfort quilts group, been active at the auctions, and cheer-
fully volunteers for other committees.   She usually sews binding on several comfort quilts a month.  
She is a member of several small quilt groups, including Vagabonds and the Modern Quilt Group.   

 

She was our featured artist in October, 2018 and exhibited 114 quilts spanning 50 years of quilt 
making.  Her quilts included king sized hand quilted quilts, intricately pieced quilts, Native American 
designs, modern styles, hand painted art quilts, and mixed media art quilts.  Most of her quilts are 
original designs.  Many of her quilts are in private collections in Canada and the United States. She 
has made nearly 300 quilts.   

 

Joanne has been juried into National quilt shows by the American Quilter's Society in Kentucky, and 
the Association of Pacific West Quilters in Seattle and Tacoma.  Her Best of Show awards were   
given by the Chattahoochie Evening Stars Guild in Georgia and Puyallup Valley Quilters Guild in 
Washington.  Joanne's first solo show was sponsored by the University Women's Association in 
Tigard, Oregon.  She has entered quilts in many quilt guilds shows and in solo and group shows 
held in art galleries and public venues.  Publications include Quilter's Newsletter Magazine, Art 
Quilts Calendar, Quilts Magazine, Machine Quilting, and show catalogs.   

 
 
 



A Huge Thank You  

to these businesses who support the Guild, many of whom are members too! 
  



2018/19 Officers  

President: Linda Pritchard 

President Elect: Rosanne Hatfield 

Secretary: Dennis Morgan 

Treasurer: Stephanie Harland 

Event/Committee Chairs: 

Auction – Kate Griffith & Sharon Bishop 

Challenge – Sonja Hughes 

Comfort Quilts – Darlene Angelatos 

Donation Coord/Asst. Treas.—Lori McMillan 

Equipment – Deb Mason & Jan Harte 

Fair Premiums – Sharry Olmstead  

Fat Quarters – Daune Spritzer 

Featured Artist Show – Nancy Tubbs, Kay Hill 
assistant. 

Historian – Lorraine Spreadborough 

Hospitality – Susan Zook 

Library – Ada Levins 

Membership Services: 

   Member Registration – Karan Brooks 

   New Member Services – Colleen Garrison 

   Information Management – Ada Levins 

Mystery Quilt – Bonnie Craig 

Newsletter – Pat Stephens 

Opportunity Quilt: 

   Construction – Janice Harding Harris 

   Ticket Sales – Alvera Gaskins 

Outreach – Rosemary Griggs 

Pins & Promotions – Kathy Powell 

Programs & Workshops – Sharleen Rainville 

Publicity – Linda Heglin 

Quilt Show – Arden Shelton and Nancy Pietzold  

   Block Contest – Lorraine Williams 

   Vendors – Lin Hill, Terri Sasse 

   Special Exhibits: Bev Woodard & Pat Rushford 

Retreat/Fall – Pat Rushford 

Retreat/Spring – Su Holmes 

Saturday Workshops – Jean Seale 

Secret Pal – Pat Mathison 

Stash Bazaar – Diana Stack Roberts 

Three for One – Karen Streeter 

Website – Diana Cruz  

 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Mission: Clark County Quilters promotes quilting education through 
speakers and workshops; supports our community through charity; and encour-
ages friendships and fellowship among our members.   

Vision: Clark County Quilters: Making Our Communities a Warmer Place 

Clark County Quilters 

 PO Box 5857 

Vancouver, WA 98668-5857 

Website: www.clarkcountyquilters.org 


